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President Bob Kula called the meeting to order at 6:29 P.M.  Bob Kula, Tony Guerrier, Eddie Jacobs, Leanne Gulden-Kienzle, Doug Magno, Damien January, Roberta Manley, Sharon Vogel, Lynda Hansen and Brian Moe were present.

Minutes from February 10, 2016 were reviewed.  Tony motioned and Doug seconded the approval of the minutes.  All were in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:  Eddie provided a breakdown of Hoops Fest for 2014, 2015 and 2016.  

Old Business – Old business was covered in the Committee Reports.

Athletic Director Report Brian Moe – Brian asked Eddie to see if the check went out for the track travel gear warmups that were previously approved in September.  Eddie will look into it.  Doug motioned and Eddie seconded to approve the AD report.  All were in favor

Coaches Requests

Coach Martin – Girls Soccer:  Request for $1,500.00 for team jackets.  Bob motioned to accept, Tony seconded; all were in favor.

Coach Pierotti – Cheerleading:  Request for $377.60 for state qualifier sweatshirts.  Need to get a copy of the request form.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

President Bob Kula – Bob requested that the outside stand be cleaned.  Brian will send in the request on our behalf.  There was some discussion on when the outside stand would open.  Bob will notify members as soon as the initial cleaning is complete.  Then product and supplies may be moved outside. Additionally, Bob requested that some of the wearables be brought outside.  Sharon motioned to accept the President’s report and Tony seconded.  All were in favor.  

Vice President Tony Guerrieri – Tony presented preliminary results from Hoops Fest and thanked everyone for their hard work.  There was a drop in concession sales by approximately half and t-shirt sales were also down.  Additionally, the Admissions table was $500.00 lower than last year. Tony requested payment for some referees. Eddie will fill out those checks.  It was mentioned that the clocks ran smoothly with the parents running them.  Lynda motioned to accept the Vice President’s report and Eddie seconded.  All were in favor.

Volunteer Coordinator Leanne Gulden-Kienzle – Leanne reported that she is currently working on the spring schedule.  There are a couple of Saturdays that are full days.  Each board member should try to do 8-10 spots.  Leanne will notify board members when the spring schedule is completed on-line.  Doug motioned to accept the Volunteer Coordinator’s report and Lynda seconded.  All were in favor.

Secretary Nancy Hartman – Nancy was absent from the meeting.

Co-Concessions Sharon Vogel and Roberta Manley – Roberta reported on food counts from Hoops Fest.  All counts were good but she suggested not having breakfast sandwiches for next year’s event.  It was also brought up that we do not need as many volunteers on Sunday of the event.  Damien motioned to accept the Concessions report and Lynda seconded.  All were in favor.

Spirit Wear Coordinator Damien January – Damien passed out a copy of a Donation Request Form.  He will send a copy to Doug so that he can upload it onto our website.  This form needs to be filled out for future donation requests that the Boosters receive.  Lynda motioned and Doug seconded to accept the Spirit Wear Coordinator’s report.  All were in favor.

Treasurer Eddie Jacobs – Eddie asked how pizza sales went for Hoops Fest as we tried Emil’s pizza this time.  They will be charging us $14.00 for sausage and $14.00 for pepperoni.  The cheese pizzas will cost us $11.00.  It was suggested that we try other businesses in town as well.  Emil’s pizza has a thinner crust while Jimano’s sells us a double dough pizza for $10.50.  We will discuss pizza further at a future meeting.  Roberta motioned and Lynda seconded to approve the Treasurer’s report.  All were in favor.

Social Media Doug Magno – Doug reported that he had to purchase a hacking program for the Boosters that cost approximately $300.00.  He reported that there has been no activity and all is well thus far.  He reported that some of the squares work, while others do not.  There was a suggestion that we move away from using the squares, especially now that we have one iPad that Lynda donated.  Lynda motioned and Eddie seconded to accept the Social Media report.  All were in favor.

Lynda Hansen – Lynda had nothing to report.  Sharon motioned and Leanne seconded to accept the report.  All were in favor.

New Business - Issues were covered in Committee reports.

Bob motioned and Damien seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 P.M.; the motion was passed.  The next general meeting will be held in Room 1350 at 6:30 on April 13, 2016.

Minutes were taken and prepared by Sharon Vogel.


